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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Jim Love, Chair

FLORIDA INLAND NAVIGATION DISTRICT (FIND) SUBCOMMITTEE
Friday, January 9, 2015
City Council Conference Room A

10:00 A.M.
In Attendance:  Commissioners Gary L. Anderson (Chair),  Lane T. Burnett, Scott Shine, Ralph Hodges; Council Member & Waterways Commission Chairman, Jim Love; Waterways Coordinator Captain Jim Suber; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Tera Meeks, Brian Burkett, Parks, Recreation & Community Services; Captain Omar Rodriguez, Island Party Boat Charters; John Nooney, Recreational Fishing Alliance;  Kevin Kuzel, Executive Council Assistant (Love); Jessica Morales, Legislative Assistant; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:01 A.M.   

The Chair indicated that the purpose of the meeting was to continue a dialogue on FIND grants and not wait until the issue was staring the Commission in the face again.  He saw the value in assessing where we are now.  He reiterated his view that the Subcommittee should look at any and all suggestions and proposals for potential projects.
Tera Meeks, Chief, Nature and Marine Resources, reviewed the list of proposed projects that the Administration will be submitting to FIND for funding.  Her review included changes suggested at the previous FIND Subcommittee meeting such as eliminating, for now, the Fort George Inlet dredge project.  Ms. Meeks’ staff had a map crafted to locate the projects.

Commissioner Scott Shine had a question regarding the fishing pier at Metropolitan Park

Commissioner Ralph Hodges reminded the panel that Captain Mike Getchell (Jacksonville Marine Transportation Exchange) had raised issues in the previous Subcommittee meeting with the Reed Island Fishing Dock project.  Captain Mitchell had cited navigation concerns because the dock was located in an area where large vessels turned.
The panel discussed a project that Atlantic Beach was seeking FIND funding for.  The question was asked: if Atlantic Beach does not submit the proper paper work for a grant application in a timely manner, would Jacksonville be in a position to acquire the funds that would have ordinarily been allotted to Atlantic Beach.

The Subcommittee weighed the merits of a potential kayak launch at Stockton Park.

Would it be possible to construct a kayak launch on the Southbank Riverwalk near the School Board property?  Tera Meeks explained that the School Board’s easement to the City of Jacksonville for the Southbank Riverwalk does not include provisions for a kayak launch.

Council Member Jim Love suggested that we implore Peter Rummell to include a kayak launch in the developers Healthy Town proposal for the JEA property on the Southbank.

Tera Meeks suggested that the Subcommittee prioritize and recommend projects 1 through 8 and 11.  By a unanimous vote, the Subcommittee voted to approve Ms. Meeks suggested prioritized list: 1 -8, moving 11 to the 9th slot.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:29 A.M.

John J.  Jackson, Council Research Division (904) 630-1729

01.13.14

Posted: 3:00 P.M.
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